
 Carroll ISD School Safety & Security Committee Meeting 

 Meeting Minutes 

 August 2, 2022 

 The meeting of the Carroll ISD School Safety & Security Committee (SSSC) was called to 
 order by the Executive Director for Policy & Student Services, Dr. Tamy Smalskas, on Tuesday, 
 August 2, 2022, at 4:03 PM in the Carroll ISD Administration Center, 2400 N. Carroll Avenue, 
 Southlake, TX 76092. 

 The Superintendent welcomed committee members and ensured members of the 
 district’s continued commitment to the safety and security of all CISD students and staff. 

 Overview of Texas School Safety Center (TSSC) Committee 
 Guidelines 

 Dr. Smalskas gave a brief review of the March 2, 2022 Carroll ISD School Safety & 
 Security Committee Meeting and gave an overview of the TSSC Committee guidelines 
 including its responsibilities, guidance and best practices. 

 Governor's Orders 

 The committee received an overview of recent expectations from Governor Abbott and 
 an update on where Carroll ISD is per orders including a safety door audit. Assistant 
 Superintendent of Operations, Matt Miller, discussed the exterior door audit and the 
 exterior door numbering system.  Also discussed were building security additions and 
 the district’s Rapid Responder system. Committee members were informed about the 
 Texas Education Agency (TEA) Summer Safety Audit. 

 Recent trainings with campus principals and expectations 

 Dr. Smalskas and SRO Supervisor, Cpl. Hernandez, gave an update on recent staff 
 training and how it impacts Carroll ISD. Topics discussed included: 

 a.  Standard Response Protocol Training 
 b.  Civilian  Response to Active Shooter Events Training  (CRASE) 
 c.  Behavioral Threat Assessment Training 
 d.  Technology training on safety tools 
 e.  Development of the Emergency Operations Plan (EOP) 

 Next steps include completion of the Summer Safety and Security Checklist for 
 Principals, a Standard Reunification plan, Bleeding Control training, and Completion of 



 the Emergency Operations Plan.  Other topics discussed included development of a 
 plan to address other emergency situations such as an airplane crash, and training for 
 volunteers. 

 OTHER QUESTIONS AND DISCUSSION 

 The committee was informed that campus safety walks were completed in May 2022. 
 The committee was informed that the District is conducting an LED lighting pilot 
 program at Carroll Middle School. 

 EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 A.  Safety and Security 

 1.  Texas Gov’t Code §551.076. To deliberate the  deployment, or 
 specific occasions for implementation, of security personnel or devices, or to 
 deliberate a security audit. 

 2.  Texas Gov’t Code §551.089. To deliberate security  assessments or 
 deployments relating to information resources technology; network security 
 information as described by Section 2059.055(b); or the deployment, or specific 
 occasions for implementation, of security personnel, critical infrastructure, or 
 security devices. 

 No executive session was held during this meeting. 

 ADJOURN 

 The meeting adjourned at approximately 5:40 p.m. 


